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Unfortunately, one of the law firms that was in the forefront of suing Pennsylvania banks for alleged 
violations of the Electronic Fund Transfer Act (“EFTA”) has found a new plaintiff and a new cause of 
action.  Thus far, one plaintiff has sued approximately ten banks alleging that their respective ATMs 
violate the Americans with Disabilities Act and specifically the 2010 Standards for Accessible Design 
which was issued by the Department of Justice.  The relevant portions of the 2010 Standards are 
attached and the entire document may be found at: 
 

 http://www.ada.gov/regs2010/2010ADAStandards/2010ADAStandards_prt.pdf. 
 
As with the EFTA cases, we expect professional plaintiffs to begin targeting ATMs.  Ensure that your 
ATMs are compliant with the ADA, create a policy whereby you check to ensure that the ADA 
functions are working properly on a regular basis, and as always document that you are compliant with 
your policy.  Should you need any assistance creating the policy or have any questions regarding the 
2010 Standards, contact any of the attorneys listed below at 717.731.1700 or by email at the following 
addresses: 
 
 

Nicholas Bybel, Jr. bybel@bybelrutledge.com 
G. Philip Rutledge rutledge@bybelrutledge.com 
L. Renee Lieux lieux@bybelrutledge.com 
Erik Gerhard gerhard@bybelrutledge.com 
Nicole S. Kaylor kaylor@bybelrutledge.com 

The contents of this publication are for informational purposes only. Neither this publication nor the lawyers who authored it are rendering 
legal or other professional advice or opinions on specific facts or matters, nor does the distribution of this publication to any person constitute 

the establishment of an attorney-client relationship.  












